
  
 

NAME REDACTED  OBJECT  Submission ID:  213212 

Organisation:  N/A  

Key issues: Social impacts,Land use compatibility 
(surrounding land uses),Traffic,Other issues Location:  New South Wales 2577 

Attachment:  N/A 

  Submission date: 11/12/2024 8:09:09 AM 

 
Hi , I think the site is not the right location due to the environmental impact it will cause with development 
being on good farm land and also potentially affecting surrounding farms with livestock and hay . I also believe 
it will compromise the ground water with micro plastics and chemical runoff ,our groundwater which is 
extensively used throughout the highlands is precious to a lot of farms and livestock producers( Similarly to the 
Hume coal project being unsuitable due to the impact on groundwater i believe that this should be more 
thoroughly assessed) . Furthermore I believe that the production of large scale plastics will diminish our air 
quality in our otherwise great neighbourhood with residential areas only meters away and schools within only 
a few kilometres. Additionally traffic is already over-encumbered in Moss Vale , I believe if this must go ahead 
here a more suitable position would be the vacant land on lackey road Moss Vale industrial area which has rail 
access via berrima junction next door to Omya. As an employee of the rail sector I can say that Veolia have 
been taking containerised rubbish out of Sydney to Tarrago for 20 years , it has considerably reduced trucks 
noise pollution and traffic in that area , keeping in mind 50 rail wagons would be equivalent to 100 b-double 
trucks . 
 

 




